VILLAGE OF LIMA

CARL LUFT, Mayor JEAN LACEY, Deputy Mayor JOHN CORRELL, Trustee JOSEPH SCHWING, Trustee JERRY WARSAW, Trustee 7329 EAST MAIN STREET PO BOX 20A LIMA, NY 14485-0820 (585) 624-2210

Email: volima@rochester.rr.com www.lima-ny.org LINDA BANFIELD, Clerk BEN LUFT, Supt. Public Works STEPHEN KRUK, Attorney

MARCH 2015 NEWSLETTER

BRUSH PICK-UP: will be during the week of April 20th. All brush (only brush will be picked up) must be cut in manageable lengths (no larger than 6" in diameter) and placed parallel to the roadside in neat piles before Apr. 20th at 7:00 a.m. The village will only make one (1) trip down each street. The next brush pick-up will be the week of July 20th. Leaves will be picked up if placed in biodegradable bags. See more information on reverse.

FIRE HYDRANTS: Hydrants will be flushed the week of April 6th – April 10th from 7:30 a.m to 3:30 p.m. Please excuse the inconvenience, as the water may be riley during this time.

FIREWORKS: The Village and Town are providing Fireworks on Saturday, July 4th, at Mark Tubbs Park starting at 9:45 p.m.

PESTICIDES: Please inform your neighbors when putting down lawn chemicals.

BUILDING INSPECTOR: Spring is almost here! As you think about home improvements this year, please don't forget to obtain building permits, fence permits or pool permits. Pools are defined as any container (blow up pools included) that are capable of holding 24" or more of water depth. A pool also requires a protective fence around it. Any questions whether a permit is required please call the building inspector at 624-7911 or email: codes@townoflima.org.

HFL SUMMER RECREATION: The camp will be located at HFL Manor School and bus transportation from and to the Lima Primary School will be available each day of the program. Camp will run from June 29, 2015 to August 7, 2015. Children entering grades 1 – 8 are eligible to participate. Registrations will be accepted in the HFL Community Programs Office (in person, by mail, by email or by fax). Upcoming information will be posted on our website, http://www.lima-ny.org. Questions: call 624-7068 or e-mail ari freedman@hflcsd.org.

SPRING CLEANUP: is May 15th and 16th. **Only two (2) pick-up loads per household.** Hazardous waste, paint, tires, batteries, brush, refrigerators, air conditioners, computer monitors, wire fence and contractor debris will not be accepted. TV's are allowed unless they have a broken picture tube. Collection on Friday, May 15th and Saturday, May 16th is from 8 a.m. – noon at the village garage. Senior Citizens (65 years of age or older) can arrange for pick-up by calling the village office at 624-2210 by 4 p.m. on May 12th and pick up will be on May 14th.

ANNUAL WATER QUALITY REPORT OF 2014: The Village and Town of Lima's Annual Water Quality Report of 2014 will be available after April 1st on our website at www.lima-ny.org. Hard copies will be available at the Village office.

Please post calendar on reverse side for important DWP information.

VILLAGE DATES – 2015

We schedule a **BRUSH PICK-UP** three (3) times a year. This year they are April 20-24, July 20-24 and September 21-25. Please have your brush out before **8:00 am on the Monday** morning beginning the week or you will miss pick-up. <u>Leaves, Walnuts</u> and <u>Grass Clippings</u> will **NOT** be picked up unless in biodegradable paper bags. **Please do not put brush out except during brush pick-up weeks.**

Hydrant flushing is April $6^{th} - 10^{th}$ and September $7^{th} - 11^{th}$.

VILLAGE CLEAN-UP DAYS will be May 15th and 16th from 8:00 am until noon at the Village Barns located at 7362 Dublin Ave.

Memorial Day Parade will be May 25th starting at 9:30 am.

July 4th Fireworks will be at Mark Tubbs Park at 9:45 pm.

Crossroads Festival will be August ^{1st} and 2nd.

Scheduled **LEAF PICK-UP** begins around October 15th and ends November 23rd or after the first snowfall. Once again walnuts will not be picked up unless in biodegradable bags. Also please do NOT put brush or debris in the leaf piles. We have found lumber, metal, large sticks as well as even a baseball bat in the piles. This will break the leaf machine and stop leaf pick up. If you do have some brush debris, put it in a separate pile next to the leaves and we will try to pick it up depending on available time.